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PARISH MISSION STATEMENT�

�

Rooted in one baptism and many ethnic�

traditions, All Saints Parish celebrates, �

cultivates, and grows knowledge and faith �

to love and serve both God and neighbor.�

�

Pastoral Council 2013 �

�

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,�

�

�The pandemic has been with us for some time and I know that there 

is a feeling of exhaustion over it all.  Know that we are committed to 

maintaining our policy of social distancing and mask wearing in 

church.  We also continue to livestream on Facebook Live.  We plan 

on installing cameras in our church over the coming weeks to 

increase the quality and ease of livestreaming.  I don’t know all the 

details of how this will work out but will keep you posted.  I have 

been using my personal phone to stream Masses since the beginning 

of the shutdown.  While it has worked relatively well, we know that 

we can improve on this process.�

�

�We will soon be reaching the end of our capital campaign which 

began three years ago.  We still have some outstanding pledges, and 

we appreciate those who are continuing to fulfill their commitment.  I 

am happy to say that we have completed the first two goals of this 

campaign.  First, we replaced our school roof, which was in great 

need of replacement.  Secondly, we paid off all our debts.  At this 

point all funds coming in to fulfill pledges are being put into a 

maintenance fund.  It is exciting to actually have funds we can set 

aside to plan for the future rather than simply pay off debt.�

�

�This has been a challenging year financially.  Thank you to the many 

parishioners who continue to support us even if you are staying 

home due to the risk of Covid.  Our school is doing well despite it all.  

We did have some families decide to stay home rather than have in�

classroom instruction this year.  We do expect them to return once 

the pandemic has abated.  Our teachers have worked very hard to 

make instruction fruitful while maintaining a safe environment.  Our 

new business manager, Lorena Perez, has been instrumental in 

making sure that areas are sanitized well.  Mrs. Teri Fischer, our 

school principal, has worked around the clock to make sure that 

everything is flowing well.�

�

�We are also continuing in our efforts to form our students in our 

religious education program.  Our volunteer teachers, under the 

direction of Sue Van Hersett, are teaching our students in the ways 

of our faith.  I am grateful for their many hours of work and 

dedication.�

�

�

�

(Fr’s letter is continued inside)�

�

�

�



�(Fr. Recker’s letter Continued)�

�

�

With the holidays approaching quickly, we are finding ways 

to celebrate within the current environment.  Personally, my 

mom has already decided that Thanksgiving and Christmas 

will be smaller celebrations this year.  We will find ways to 

celebrate ourselves here at All Saints in ways that our 

simpler and less crowded.  This is a good time to focus what 

these holidays are truly about and spend time in personal 

prayer with our Lord reflecting on these elements of our 

faith.�

�

�Know that I keep you in prayer daily.  If there are any 

spiritual needs that need attending, please let me know.  Our 

current protocols require a personal request from a 

parishioner before doing a sick call or home visit.  Some 

hospitals and nursing homes are maintaining very restrictive 

protocols for visitors.  I will do my best to make sure that 

your sacramental needs are met.�

�

�       �

� God bless you,�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

             Fr. Recker�

                             MASS INTENTIONS�

SAT.� 10/24� 4:00p.m.� All Saints Parishioners�

� � � 6:00p.m.� �Mary Bishop �

SUN.� 10/25� 8:30a.m.� Kathi Mahaffey�

� � � 11:00a.m.� Roy Sanders�

MON.�10/26� 8:15a.m.� Michael Jakubec�

TUE.� 10/27� 8:15a.m.� Dale Miekis�

WED.�10/28� 8:15a.m.� Ed Stolar�

THU.� 10/29� 8:15a.m.� Robert J Marcinek�

FRI.� 10/30� 8:15a.m.� Grace O’Keefe (Anniv)�

SAT.� 10/31� 4:00p.m.� �All Saints Parishioners�

� � � 6:00p.m.� Ron Bielski�

SUN.� 11/1� 8:30a.m.� �Wallace Feltman (Anniv)�

� � �  11:00a.m.� John and Rebecca Wojcinski�

� � � �

ACTIVITIES OF THE WEEK�

MON: 10/26� 6:30p.m.� Show Them We Care�SCR�

� � 9a�2p.m.� Kolaczki Making�SCR �

TUE:  10/27�  6:30p.m.� Adult Faith Formation�Conf. Rm��

WED:�10/28� 8:45a�9p� Adoration�Church���

THU:  10/29� 7:00p.m.� RCIA�SCR�

SAT:  10/31� 3:00p.m.� Confession�

�

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF OCTOBER 25, 2020 �

Sunday:� �Ex 22:20�26/Ps 18:2�3, 3�4, 47, 51 [2]/1 Thes 

� 1:5c�10/Mt 22:34�40  �

Monday:� Eph 4:32�5:8/Ps 1:1�2, 3, 4 and 6 [cf. Eph 5:1]/

� Lk 13:10�17�

Tuesday:� Eph 5:21�33/Ps 128:1�2, 3, 4�5 [1a]/Lk 13:18�21�

Wednesday:�Eph 2:19�22/Ps 19:2�3, 4�5 [5a]/Lk 6:12�16�

Thursday:� Eph 6:10�20/Ps 144:1b, 2, 9�10 [1b]/Lk 13:31�35�

Friday:� �Phil 1:1�11/Ps 111:1�2, 3�4, 5�6 [2]/Lk 14:1�6�

Saturday:� Phil 1:18b�26/Ps 42:2, 3 5cdef/Lk 14:1, 7�11�

�

�

�

�

�
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�
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�

�

��

�

�

�

�

�

ROOTED IN FAITH, MOVING FORWARD WITH HOPE�

The 2020 Annual Catholic Appeal Campaign is underway. 

The campaign goal is $3 million and our 

parish goal is $32,200.00. To date we 

have pledged $16,515.19, which is 

51.29% of our goal. We can assure the 

continued existence of many important 

programs that help tens of thousands in 

our Diocese each year; education of our seminary students, 

care of the sick and needy are among them. Visit the 

Diocesan website at Toledodiocese.org/ACA.�

WEEKEND MASS COUNT� OCTOBER 17/18�

Saturday: � 4:00 p.m.�85  �   6:00 p.m.�62�

Sunday: � 8:30 a.m. �105      � 11:00 a.m. �77�

AN INVITATION�

COME AND SEE FOR YOURSELF�

This invitation is opened to all those interested, 

especially those who have never been baptized, 

those baptized in another Christian Church, and 

also those who were baptized Catholic but 

never completed their initiation, (Eucharist and 

Confirmation). �

��

�It’s not too late to join us. We also invite 

parishioners who would just like to refresh their faith 

through Adult Faith Formation.� You are welcome to drop in 

any or all of the evenings, 7:00 p.m. in the Steinbauer 

Community Room. This Thursday, October 29, topic is 

“THE HOLY SPIRIT AND THE LIFE OF GRACE: God’s 

Divine Life Within Us presented by R.C.I.A. Team. �

�

For more information call Sue VanHersett at the Parish 419�

666�1393 or email at svanhersett@allsaintsrossford.com. �

�

Buy your tickets  in the �

Parish  Office  or School  Office�

ALL SOULS DAY MASS AND REMEMBRANCE�

All are invited to remember our dear departed on Saturday, 

October 31, at 6:00 p.m. In a special way when we will 

remember those funerals our parish celebrated since 

November 1, 2019. �

EARLY BULLETIN DEADLINE�

Due to publisher deadlines the November 21/22 bulletin, all 

articles must be into the Parish Office by Monday, November 

9, by noon. All articles for the November 28/29 bulletin are 

due by Monday, November 16, at noon noon. �

FOOD PANTRY ITEMS NEEDED�

Each month we feature items that are needed for the food 

pantry. In October we will collect: peanut butter, jelly or 

jam, sugar, canned tuna, and soups.  Please place your food 

items in the wooden box in the narthex after Masses or 

during office hours of 9 a.m.� 4 p.m., using the Parish 

Office doors. Thank you!  �

QUESTIONS OF THE WEEK � YOU ARE 

INVITED TO REFLECT AND RESPOND 

TO SCRIPTURE�

First Reading: �

Today’s reading is an excerpt from the many laws Moses 

received at Mount Sinai. We learn that God expects empathy 

and compassion for the most vulnerable in society. How do 

you show care for those in need?  �

�

Second Reading: �

Paul saw the believers in the city of 

Thessalonica as models for the faith in 

the surrounding regions of Macedonia 

and Achaia. Who would you hold up 

today as a model Christian? �

�

Gospel: �

Jesus teaches the religious leaders in Jerusalem that love of 

God and love of neighbor and self are the greatest 

commandments. Which of these two commandments do you 

find more challenging?©LPi�



EVERYDAY STEWARDSHIP � 

RECOGNIZE GOD IN YOUR 

ORDINARY MOMENTS�

�

Calculating Love�

�

Have you ever Googled the word “love”? If you did you may 

have come across something called the Love Calculator. It is 

a website where you can supply 

two names, and the percentage 

chance of a successful relationship 

is calculated. Curious, I entered 

my name and my wife’s. Twenty 

percent! I hope my wife doesn’t 

read this! �

�

I then decided to add my name 

and God. A whopping thirteen 

percent! Then for the last 

attempt, I put in my name and 

Jesus. A very disappointing zero 

percent! Am I that unlovable? Of course, then I read the 

small print at the bottom of the page: “Please note that this 

site has no serious intention whatsoever.” Shocking! �

�

The truth is, the modern world increasingly seems to have 

no real idea what love is or how to determine when love is 

real. That makes the seemingly simple words of Jesus about 

loving God and your neighbor very complex indeed. How 

can you love God with your all your heart, soul, and mind 

when you have no idea what the act of loving means? And 

then, what constitutes loving a neighbor? To make it more 

complicated, Jesus commands you to love them like you 

love yourself. I bet you can agree with me that there are a 

lot of people out there who do not even come close to loving 

themselves. Knowing what love is in modern times is just 

not that easy. How is a well�meaning person able to find out 

the true meaning of love? �

MILITARY CARE PACKAGES �

�

The “Show Them We Care” ministry will be meeting on 

Monday, October 26, 2020, in the Steinbauer Community 

Room to put together military care packages. Come help us 

pray, share stories and pack care boxes for our 

soldiers serving overseas.�  We are always looking 

for names of soldiers to add to our mailing list; 

they do not have to be members of our 

church.�  Names and addresses, questions and 

donations can be directed to: Kathy and Jim 

McVicker (419) 704�9130 or kmcvicker@bex.net. Items for 

the care packages can also be dropped off in the Parish 

Office.� �

�

Thank you notes can be left in the narthex or dropped 

off to the Parish Office. �

        Ethnic Dinner �

�

           Sunday, November 8th, 2020          

12:15 � 3:00 p.m. (or until sold�out)�

�

Meal includes:�

              (1) pig in a blanket             (1 slice) coffee cake�

                    (2) potato pierogi’s             (1) kielbasa, with kraut�

        (1 each) raspberry and apricot kolaczkis�

�

Dinner Cost: $12.00�

�

�� No substitutions permitted ���

�� No preordering ���

�

*** Drive Thru Only ***�

�

Enter only through the main church entrance off of Lime City Road.�

Exit out the stone driveway that parallels the railroad tracks onto Schreier Rd.�

Volunteers will be directing traffic.�

�

Due to Covid, please remain in your automobile.�

New procedures for drive thru have been implemented to reduce wait times.�

Having the exact cost of your meal is much appreciated.�

�

�

50/50 raffle tickets for sale. Six tickets for $5.00. Need not be present to win.�

NEVER MADE PIEROGI BEFORE �

NEVER MADE KOLACZKI  BEFORE �

NEVER MADE STUFFED CABBAGE ROLLS BEFORE �

�

JOIN US …. WE WILL BE HAPPY TO SHARE OUR 

HERITAGE AND TEACH YOU!�

�

��������	�
�����
�
��

�

Our Drive Through Ethnic Dinner will be on Sunday, 

November 8th.� We are seeking volunteers to help make the 

pierogis and kolaczki on the following dates:�

�

�� Monday, October 26, kolaczki making�SCR 9 a.m.� 2 p.m.�

�� Wednesday, November 4, peeling potatoes�6 p.m.� 9 p.m. 

McAlear Center�

�� Thursday, November 5, Pierogi making/coring cabbage�

      9 a.m.�8 p.m. �McAlear Center�

�� Friday, November 6, rolling cabbage�9 a.m.�12 p.m.�

      McAlear Center�



“Preserving Our Legacy of Faith”�

Parish Debt Balance�2/1/20�������������������$           0.00�

�

We now are moving into the third phase of our plan, estab-

lishing a maintenance fund for our campus.  If you still have 

unpaid pledges, please continue to pay off your commit-

ment.  The maintenance fund is key for us being financially 

prepared for necessary repairs as our facilities start to show 

their age.  �

 �

Maintenance Fund Balance……………. $   36,556.06�

Your contribution is greatly appreciated.�

Liturgical Ministers 

LECTORS SCHEDULED FOR 10/31�11/1�

� 4:00pm�������Bill Romp �

� 6:00pm�������Bill Gadt�

� 8:30am�������Richard Hotz�

  11:00am�������Gloria Liedigk�

�

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS SCHEDULED FOR 10/31�11/1�

� 4:00pm�������Jewel Minarcin�

� 6:00pm�������Minister needed�

� 8:30am�������Liam Walsh�

  11:00am�������Angelina Schilt�

�

CANTOR SCHEDULED FOR 10/31�11/1�

� 4:00pm�������Caitlin Davenport�

� 6:00pm�������Cathleen Voyles�Baden�

� 8:30am�������Jerry Strzelecki�

  11:00am�������Ann Heban�

�

Our� Scholastic Book Fair� began on 

Monday (10/19) and will run through 

November 1.� It is an online sale this year, 

available to access on our� website or 

through the weekly newsletter.�  All 

parishioners are welcome to purchase 

books through this book fair, so please feel 

free to check it out!�

�

Our big $1500 draw for the All Saints Daily Draw is on 

November�1, so be sure to purchase your ticket(s) soon!�

This is our school's big fundraiser and we hope you will 

support our school families by purchasing a ticket or 

two.�  Tickets are $20 each and your ticket stays in for the 

entire 365 day year (from October 1 through September 

30), unless you win!�

�

Winners drawn Monday � Saturday = $40, Sunday = $100 

and our big $1500 draw is November 1, with three additional 

$500 draws throughout the year.�  Winners may also buy 

back in for $10.�

�

Thanks for your continued support of ASCS!�  Have a great 

week!�

�

Draw (ASDD) Winners: �

Monday, October 5�������������������Matt Warnimont�

Tuesday, October 6������������������Bryan Pacholski�

Wednesday, October 7�������������Brian Hoffman�

Thursday, October 8 ����������������Jessica Ely�

Friday, October 9���������������������Lorrie Elchart�

Saturday, October 10���������������Rich and Karen Smietana�

Sunday, October 11�����������������Mary Werner�

�

�

Congratulations!�

   Fiscal Year July1, 2020 to June 30, 2021�

   Weekly Giving���������������������������������������������� $� 3,712.00�

   Online/We Share������������������������������������������ $� 1,205.00�

�

   Weekly Mail�in Offertory��������������������������������$� 1,135.00�

   Weekly Total������������������������������������������������ $� 6,052.00�

   Weekly Budgeted������������������������������������������� $� 11,000.00�

   Variance Favorable/(Unfavorable)�������������������$   (4,948.00)�

�

   Charitable contributions����������������������������$� 110.00�

  �

   Fiscal Year: July 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021�

Total contributions since July 1 ����������������������$� 152,618.98�

Budgeted from July 1 �����������������������������������$� 176,000.00�

Variance from July 1 ���������������������������������$� (23,381.02)�

�

All Saints Maintenance Fund����������������������$� 105.00�

�

Thank you for your financial sacrifice! �

Sunday, 10/18/2020�

LIVE THE LITURGY � INSPIRATION FOR THE WEEK�

Do we really understand how important our relationships 

with our brothers and sisters throughout the world truly are? 

Many give God’s commandment to love your neighbor and 

yourself a congenial glance of approval and agreement 

without really thinking about the implications. Sometimes it 

is easier to kneel in reverence before the tabernacle in a 

church than to kneel in reverence before the tabernacle of 

another person’s soul. Witnessing 

and being consumed by the Divine 

Power alive in the heart of every 

living being transforms not only 

how we see our brothers and 

sisters but how we see God 

Himself. The cries of the poor and 

those who are hurting must echo 

in our hearts. We can no longer be 

deaf to the world’s pain. It is no 

longer acceptable to judge others, unduly criticize, or 

marginalize, neglect, abuse, manipulate, or participate in 

the exploitation of anyone! We are asked to become 

hypersensitive to not only what we are doing, but why we 

are doing it. This holds true not only with regard to the daily 

conduct of our lives but our economic and corporate 

relationships and policies as well. ©LPi�

NEIGHBORHOOD SYMPHONY CONCERT �

The annual neighborhood Christmas Concert featuring the 

Toledo Symphony Orchestra has been a treasured and 

memorable part of the Christmas season at All Saints 

Catholic Church for seventeen years.  Due to the 

Coronavirus, this event has been cancelled for December 

2020.  With God’s intervention, we pray this pandemic will 

pass.  We look forward to December 2021. �

�

We pray for the health and happiness of our parish 

community.  Stay safe.�

The Symphony Committee�

CYO BASKETBALL SIGN�UP�

Sign�ups for CYO Basketball are open. Deadline to register is 

November 9th. Play begins on December 5

th

. You must be a 

parishioner of All Saints or a student at the school to be 

eligible. All boys and girls grades 3�12 are eligible. �

As of this moment we don’t know what Basketball is going to 

look like during the pandemic, but it is time to start 

organizing teams. Again if you sign up for basketball, please 

hold off on paying your fees until closer to the start of 

practices.�

�

To sign up, visit: https://toledodiocese�oh.finalforms.com/

parents/login Basketball questions? Contact Athletic Director 

Amy Warnimont at awarnimont@allsaintscatholic.org�

Interested in coaching? Check out the Coaching certification 

classes at: https://toledodiocese.org/cyo�

�

Mark your calendars for Dicks Sporting Goods CYO Day on 

NOV. 7�

PRAYER PARTNERS FOR 1ST COMMUNICANTS�

You are invited to pray for a child who is preparing for First 

Reconciliation and First Eucharist.  Please take a name from 

the basket located in the narthex.�

�



�

�

�

FREE RESOURCE IN DEEPENING �

YOUR FAITH�

NEW FORMED�

The Catholic Faith, on Demand�

A FREE resource in deepening our faith is available online. It 

is called “Formed” and is available at “formed.org”. As a 

parish we have subscribed to this resource, making it 

available to you at no charge. To use it, simply go to 

formed.org, 1. Click Sign Up 2. Select “I belong to a  

Parish or Organization 3. Find your parish by name or 

zip code and  4. Enter your email and you are in! �

�

Begin to discover thousands of books, audio talks, movies, 

documentaries, and studies… there is something for every 

member of the family to help them grow closer to Christ and 

His Church. You can then also download an app from the 

Apple App Store for iOS devices (iphones and ipads) or the 

Google play Store for Android devices.  You can also access 

Formed on Roku and Apple TV.  �

GOSPEL MEDITATION�

ENCOURAGE DEEPER UNDERSTANDING  OF SCRIPTURE 

For some reason, it is easier to genuflect in reverence to the 

presence of Christ in the tabernacle of a church, than to 

genuflect in reverence to the same presence of Christ in 

another person’s soul. We wrongly believe that God divides 

himself, placing himself in one place in preference to 

another. It doesn’t work that way. Love of God and love of 

neighbor are intimately and inseparably connected because 

the essence and spark of God’s very presence is in all 

creation. God’s presence is just as real in the one who is 

good, as in the one who is bad, and the one who is just, and 

the one who is unjust.�

�

Our brains get in the way of truly contemplating the 

awesomeness of this truth. We like to separate things into 

boxes, the sheep from the goats and the deserving from the 

undeserving. But, with God there are no distinctions such as 

this. Our human classifications, subdivisions, and definitions 

hold no power or have any weight in God’s eyes. Sadly, we 

relate to God and to each other as if they do.�

�

We cannot be deaf to the world’s pain. It is not about 

having, hording, accumulating, acquiring, securing, storing, 

protecting, owning, claiming, or any of the other human 

terms we use to distinguish mine from yours. We put so 

much power in these words and that power, even though we 

may not always realize it, can cause those words and the 

distinctions they carry to wound and hurt others. We have 

the whole order of things wrong, but we are so set on 

preserving this order that we are absolutely afraid to do it 

any other way. We go through hoops trying to convince 

ourselves why the perils of the person seeking a new place 

to call home are not our perils that we turn our back and 

justify closing our doors. It makes perfect sense to us. Yet, 

it makes no sense in terms of our faith. It doesn’t square 

with any of the words found in Sacred Scripture or in any 

time�tested teaching of the church.�

�

We have it all reversed. We know that we do because when 

Jesus speaks about such things and the words of the Old 

Testament prophets ring out again, we start to feel 

uncomfortable and anxious. What we do, directly or by 

omission, to one of the least of these little ones we do to 

God. It is quite possible that some of what we are doing 

personally, economically, politically, globally, and even 

religiously is doing more harm than good. Let’s ponder that 

a bit. ©LPi�

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION�

Eucharistic Adoration is held on Wednesdays 

from 8:45 a.m. to 9 p.m. in our church. 

Everyone is welcome. Use main parking lot and 

front doors. Jesus will bless you, your family, and 

the whole world for this hour of faith and adoration you  

spend with Him in the Blessed Sacrament. “Blessed are they 

who do not see and yet believe…”, John 20:29; “What is 

needed is trust… Mark 5:36. We need Prayer Partners for 

most hours of adoration every Wednesday. Please consider 

visiting Jesus anytime on Wednesday, that is convenient for 

you. Call Marcia Staczek at 419�666�8106, for more 

information. God bless you and your family.�

Adorers are needed for Wednesdays during the hour of 

12 p.m. (noon) and 1 p.m. If you are interested please 

call Marcia Staczek at 419�666�8106. �

PERPETUATE THE GIFT APPEAL�

 Support Our Priests’ Retirement: Our priests 

have given their lives in service to us and our 

parish and we are most grateful! �

Please offer your gratitude for those who have 

faithfully served in the Diocese of Toledo by 

making a gift to the Perpetuate The Gift Appeal. 

Your gift benefits our retired diocesan priests, enabling them 

to pay for their living expenses, such as medical, housing, 

car, clothing and food. All funds contributed between 

September 19 through December 31, 2020 assist our parish 

in its assessed contribution to the fund. A gift of cash or check 

can be sent to Perpetuate The Gift, PO Box 954, Toledo, OH 

43697 or placed in the parish collection. A gift may also be 

made online at www.toledodiocese.org under the Give tab. 

You can also make a gift on your handheld device by holding 

the camera up to the QR code in this article. THANK YOU for 

your support �

SCRIPTURE STUDY�ARE YOU PREPARED  �

FOR SUNDAY MASS?�

All Saints Adult Faith Formation Team (AFF) hosts a weekly 

group session to prepare for Sunday Liturgy.�  For these 

sessions we use a variety of resources to meditate more 

deeply on the Sunday readings.� Please join us on Tuesday 

evenings at 6:30 p.m. (usually in the Steinbauer Community 

Room �SCR).� Some of these resources can also be used by 

individuals at home.� For prayerful preparation at home 

during the week before Sunday Mass, visit liturgy.slu.edu.  

Reflecting on the spirituality of the scriptures before Mass 

can have a great impact on hearing the Word proclaimed on 

Sunday. For more information on the free website from The 

Center for Liturgy at Saint Louis University pick up a flyer in 

the resource center.�


